
WHAT THIS NOTICE IS ABOUT:  The United States Environmental 
Protection Agency (EPA) is requesting public comment on its proposed 
permit for the Veolia Environmental Services Technical Solutions facility 
at 5736 West Jefferson St. in Phoenix, Arizona.  EPA’s proposed permit 
will allow Veolia to continue to manage polychlorinated biphenyls (PCBs) 

 Act (TSCA). under the Toxic Substances Control

WHAT YOU CAN DO:    
EPA invites you to
attend an information-
al public meeting and 
hearing on July 15, 
2015, from 6:00-8:00 
pm at Desert West 
Community Center, 
6501 West Virginia
St., Phoenix, AZ.

      

    

PROVIDE COMMENTS:  Comments may be submitted to the EPA project 
manager referenced below during a 45-day public comment period which 
begins on June 15, 2015, and ends on July 29, 2015.  Comments on the 
proposed permit may be submitted over the phone; in writing via mail, 
email or fax; or in person at the public meeting and hearing.  Written 
comments should be faxed, emailed or postmarked on or before July 
29, 2015 and sent to:

If you are a person with a disability and require reasonable
accommodations for the informational public meeting and hearing 
on July 15, 2015, you may contact Stacy Johnson, EPA Region 9, at        
Johnson.StacyD@epa.gov or (415) 947-4500. 

                       

FOR MORE INFORMATION:   							    
View the proposed permit and other pertinent documents at: 

Phoenix Public Library, Desert Sage Branch, 7206 W. Encanto Blvd.,     
Phoenix, AZ 85035      
EPA Region 9 Office, 75 Hawthorne St., San Francisco, CA 94105     
www.epa.gov/region9/pcbs/disposal/veolia

    

    

NOTICE
EPA Requests Comment on
Proposed PCB Permit for
Veolia Environmental Services Technical Solutions

Cynthia Ruelas, Project Manager
U.S. EPA, LND-4-2
75 Hawthorne Street
San Francisco, CA 94105

Phone: (415) 972-3329
Fax: (415) 947-3528
Email: ruelas.cynthia@epa.gov

      
							

 

Location of Public Meeting and Hearing on July 15, 2015




